VILLAGE OF NORWOOD MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN REGULAR SESSION May 9, 2024

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen met in regular session at the Norwood Town Hall on Thursday, May 9, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Becky Bellue presiding. Aldermen David Jett and Kimmi Sellers were present. Alderman Tyler Glascock was absent.

All motions carried unanimously unless otherwise noted.

Dellus

A motion was made by Ald. Sellers and seconded by Ald. Jett approving the minutes from the April meeting.

A motion was made by Ald. Jett and was seconded by Ald. Sellers approving the financial statement from April, as well as payment of the new bills for May.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Police Report Chief Kenny Stewart had nothing to report.
- 2. Fire Report Fire Chief Jimmy Garig reported that he has smoke detectors to distribute to residents of Norwood. If anyone needs a detector, they should contact Vicki Garig or the Norwood Town Hall. He reminded everyone that Hurricane season is coming soon, so it's time to prep.
- 3. Maintenance Report Kohnke Rogillio gave the monthly report.
- 4. Clerk's Report Jennie Jelks was unavailable at meeting time, so Asst. Clerk Kathryn Garig stated that Financial Disclosures are due by 5/15/2024 and reminded everyone that the District H meeting is coming up in Plaquemine on 6/18/2024 at 6:00 p.m.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Budget Ordinance – A motion was made by Ald. Jett and was seconded by Ald. Sellers to introduce the new budget ordinance for 2024-2025 and to revise the budget for 2023-2024. There will be a public hearing held on 6/13/2024 at 6:30 p.m. and the ordinance will be voted on at the regular meeting.

There being no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Ald. Sellers and seconded by Ald. Jett.

Rebecca G. Bellue

Mayor

Jennifer R. Jelks

Town Clerk